August 13, 2015

The regular monthly town board meeting, as advertised in the Antigo Daily Journal and posted at the town hall and at Mike's Service was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Casper Buettner. Also present were Supervisors Susan Hawley and Jim Tilkens, Treasurer Linda Frank, Mary Lee Heise, clerk and Linda Jagla, cemetery secretary.

The Pledge of Allegiance of given by all those present.

The agenda was approved upon motion by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Tilkens, motion carried.

The minutes were approved upon motion by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Tilkens, motion carried.

The treasurer's report was given by Linda Frank. Discussion on CDs. The report was approved upon motion by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Tilkens, motion carried.

Non-Board members and business:

Unfinished: Wallrich Road repair bill will be paid by Andy Kostelny and Mark Resch instead of Shinner's Farm. They owe George Shinners the same amount as will be owed Northeast Asphalt for manure hauling. Possible Future problems with town roads were discussed. Supervisor Hawley made a motion to study weight limits on town roads and possible permit and ordinance. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Tilkens, motion carried. Supervisor Tilkens will review materials from the Wisconsin Town's Association regarding animal husbandry, permits and other requirements before the next meeting.

Tiling to be done in hall. Materials have been purchased. We are waiting for the installer to set up a time to get this done.

New Business: None

General Building & Plant: Nothing else to be done except the tiling.

Highway-The paving for this year has been done. No bill has been received from Northeast Asphalt for Wallrich Road. Mowing is not done yet. Crack taring is being done. Shouldering is now done on the newly paved roads. River Forest Road discussed.

Fire Department – nothing new to report

Rescue Squad – 20 calls last month. 11 runs were made for the Town of Wolf River. Some were search and rescue and some car accidents. September 19th there will be a brat fry from 1 to 4 p.m. for appreciation.

Recycling/Disposal Center - Mark Jagla took over for Larry on August 8th and 9th. Larry was out of town.

Cemetery – Linda Jagla was present to give her cemetery report. \$600 was deposited.

Correspondence: Discussion on snowmobile, ATV trails of the future. A new list of permits issued by the county for our township was reviewed. Budget information was received from Command Central for the maintenance fee for the voting machine. The Clerk read a letter concerning a meeting by the Water and Land Use Committee concerning the approval of a residence in a Forestry District. A letter was received from the United States Department of Agriculture regarding Lakewood-Laona's timber program and salvage. Time sheets for Rick Walters and Larry Bolstad were reviewed. A letter was received from the National Association of Town and Townships concerning recent legislation for transportation. A notice was received from the county to inform the board that there is an opening for a District #17 Supervisor. A notice was received from the Public Service Commission of Wisconsin regarding rate adjustment for Wisconsin Power and Light customers. A letter from GM Fleet and commercial regarding a limited powertrain warranty for the new truck. A letter was received from the Wisconsin Department of Administration informing the town that the 2015 preliminary population estimate is 754. The census of 2010 shows the population count as 731. The report also enclosed included information on grants available, funds for planting trees, Fire Department and Emergency Medical Services Funding and information on Wisconsin's First Statewide Parcel Map. The Clerk informed the board that her notary commission has been renewed. The Clerk informed the board that she has received her first voter registration that was done over the internet. The county clerk has also informed her of receiving this. The new Board of Review training materials have arrived. The Clerk will review them first, make additional copies and have them ready for the town board and treasurer to also review so that the test can be taken and information supplied to the state. The Clerk discussed information regarding archival boxes that may be useful for cemetery records. The Clerk reminded board that she will attend the Clerk conference in LaCrosse next week. She will also be looking for cemetery software for the cemetery secretary.

Bills were paid upon motion by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Tilkens, motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned upon motion by Supervisor Tilkens and seconded by Supervisor Hawley, motion carried.